
Street & Safety Committee Meeting Minutes 
March 22, 2022 

 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. at the Versailles Community Room, 4 W. 
Main Street.   
 
Members present were Ralph Gigandet, Jeff Beasley, and Chairman Todd Dammeyer. 
Also, in attendance was Village Administrator Michael Busse. 
 
Mr. Gigandet presented an addition to the agenda which was added as item A under new 
business; Discussion concerning parking issues on Greenlawn Avenue. A motion to 
approve the agenda as amended was made by Jeff Beasley, seconded by Ralph Gigandet. 
Vote: all yeas. 
 
The previously tabled minutes from the November 22, 2021 meeting were reviewed. 
Todd Dammeyer made a motion to approve the minutes from the meeting as presented. 
Ralph Gigandet seconded the motion. Vote: all yeas. 
 
The minutes from the February 8, 2022 meeting were reviewed. Ralph Gigandet made a 
motion to approve the minutes as presented. Jeff Beasley seconded the motion. Vote: 
Ralph Gigandet and Jeff Beasley voted to approve. Todd Dammeyer abstained from the 
vote. 
 
The Committee continued the review of the preliminary truck route concepts that were 
provided by Choice One Engineering. After some discussion the Committee directed Mr. 
Busse to proceed with the truck route concept the included T intersections for ingress to 
and egress from State Route 47. 
 
The Committee discussed the parking situation on Greenlawn Avenue. Mr. Gigandet 
stated that he believed parking should be limited to one side of the street and 
recommended that parking on the south side be restricted. After some discussion 
Committee members decided that they wanted to review the parking situation and 
discuss it further at their next meeting.   
  
With no further business to conduct, a motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Jeff 
Beasley, and seconded by Ralph Gigandet. Vote: all yea. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:57 p.m. 
 
 
____________________   ________________________ 
Street Committee Chairman   Michael Busse, Village Administrator 


